Board of Trustees 
Academic Affairs Committee
Tuesday, September 6, 2011

The Academic Affairs Committee met on Tuesday, September 6, 2011 on the Ozarka College campus in Melbourne.  Those present were Trustees Larry Sullivan and Paul Weaver also in attendance: Dr. Richard Dawe, Dr. Mike DeLong, and Karen Overturf.  
The meeting was called to order at 2:00 p.m. 
Introduction to the Learning College Model:
· Dr. DeLong passed out handouts outlining what is meant by a Learning College.  The key principles to being a Learning College are:
· Creates substantive change in individual learners
· Engages learners as full partners in the learning process, with learners assuming primary responsibility for their own choices
· Creates and offers as many options for learning as possible
· Assists learners to form and participate in collaborative learning activities
· Defines the roles of learning facilitators by the needs of the learners
· Succeeds only when improved and expanded learning can be documented for its learners
· The key advantage to moving to a Learning College is the involvement of the whole college including faculty, adjunct faculty and staff in enhancing student learning.  This will give us ways to better assess and improve student learning.  Ozarka has always had a reputation for helping our students, almost to a fault.  The bottom line is we will be changing how we interface with students from doing it for them to "Learning Moments."
Board Policy Revision:
· There was discussion on the proposal to change Policy 4.32 Academic Policies-Standards of Progress.  The change in the policy addresses the requirements for the President's list and the initiation of a Vice President of Academic Affairs list.  The President's list would be for those students with a grade point of 4.0 and the Vice President of Academic Affairs list would be for students with a 3.5 or higher.  Trustees Larry Sullivan and Paul Weaver were in agreement with the policy change and will recommend the change to the full Board at the next meeting.


Review of new programs:
· A letter of notification has been sent to Arkansas Department of Higher Education (ADHE) proposing adding the Associate of Arts Program as an online program.  The online courses are the fastest growing area in the college and having the Associate of Arts Program online would offer more students the opportunity to achieve an Associate of Arts degree before going on to a four year college or university.  There will probably be a focused site visit but a date has not yet been set.
· AS in Tourism and Hospitality is in the process of getting all information together and will go to the Curriculum Committee next week.
· Statuses of Criminal Justice and Corrections- there are five students already approved for the program. 
· Status of Advanced Education Center is off to a good start with bringing four year opportunities here.  We will be starting in the spring 2012 semester with Arkansas State University (ASU).  We are also looking at other four year colleges and universities to work with.
Continuing Education:
· Welding-Justin McIntire is interested in teaching the course.  We will start as soon as possible after Board approval and equipment is ordered.  It will be offered as a Continuing Education course to begin with and possibly offered later as a Certificate of Proficiency course.
· CPR/Advanced Life Support will be offered in September and October.  There appears to be a lot of interest in the courses.  We hope to be able to offer more of these classes in the future.
Addition to the agenda:
· Trustee Paul Weaver asked about enrollment numbers for the fall semester.  Dr. Dawe reported that today is the 11th day, the reporting day to ADHE, and that headcount is up 6% and FTE's are up 7% with distance learning being the area that is growing the fastest.
· 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:45 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by:
Karen Overturf


